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Dear Brothers, 

 

I trust you are holding on, as we struggle through yet another time of shutdown.  

Surely no one ever imagined this thing going on as long as it has.  But we grit our 

teeth, renew our trust in the Lord, and carry on.  As always, I am so grateful for the 

support of the parish community, and the Knights in particular.  And I am sure that 

we will emerge from this trial stronger and even more committed than ever to our faith and our ideals.  I 

do take some consolation that at least I have the opportunity now to plunge more deeply and prayerfully 

into the Eastertime mysteries; and I hope that you, also, are taking time to be with your Lord in prayer.  

Remember that both our Sunday and our weekday Masses are available on the parish website, so as to 

provide as much participation as possible in these difficult circumstances.  Go to 

https://holyrosaryburlington.com.  

 

May is traditionally the month of Our Blessed Mother Mary, stalwart and luminous Patroness of our Order.  

However, the month actually begins with a special day in honour of Saint Joseph, under his noble title of 

“The Worker”.  This Feast came into being in 1955, as a counterweight to the Communist celebrations of 

May 1st as Workers’ Day.  But, more broadly, it is a good opportunity to stop and consider how much 

Joseph represents to the Knights as a model and intercessor.  This is particularly called for this year, which 

Pope Francis has dedicated as a Year of Saint Joseph.  Last December 8th, our Holy Father published a 

beautiful letter on Saint Joseph, called Patris Corde (With a Father’s Heart).  With this Letter, the Pope 

inaugurated the Year, as well as marking 150 years since Joseph was proclaimed the Patron of the 

Universal Church.  The Pope was especially stirred to think of Saint Joseph as he contemplated the 

distressing events of the last year, and called to mind how many ordinary people have become heroes 

doing extraordinary things.  He wrote:  “Each of us can discover in Joseph – the man who goes unnoticed, 

a daily, discreet and hidden presence – an intercessor, a support and a guide in times of trouble.  Saint 

Joseph reminds us that those who appear hidden or in the shadows can play an incomparable role in the 

history of salvation.  A word of recognition and of gratitude is due to them all.” 

 

A great deal of the Pope’s letter is devoted to reflection on the faith and obedience of Joseph, who 

exercised the fatherhood entrusted to him with trust, even in the midst of struggles and setbacks galore:  

“Even through Joseph’s fears, God’s will, his history and his plan were at work.  Joseph, then, teaches us 

that faith in God includes believing that he can work even through our fears, our frailties and our 

weaknesses.  He also teaches us that amid the tempests of life, we must never be afraid to let the Lord 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR CHAPLAIN, 

MONSIGNOR MARTIN VALLELY 

http://www.kofccouncil15920.ca/
https://twitter.com/AldershotKofC
https://holyrosaryburlington.com/
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steer our course.  At times, we want to be in complete control, yet God always sees the bigger 

picture………….Joseph found happiness not in mere self-sacrifice but in self-gift.  In him, we never see 

frustration but only trust.  His patient silence was the prelude to concrete expressions of trust.  Our world 

today needs fathers………..” 

 

A few years back, our Supreme Chaplain, Archbishop William Lori of Baltimore, offered an excellent 

reflection on how Joseph (and all the Holy Family) can teach us a right way of looking at human labour.  

He wrote:  “What do we see in the example of Saint Joseph and the Holy Family?  The work of Joseph 

and Mary was long and difficult, but it was not all-consuming.  On the contrary, Joseph and Mary engaged 

in their work with a sense of mission, namely, to do God’s will in creating a secure and loving home for 

themselves and for their child, Jesus.  They worked hard not merely to survive but also as an expression 

of service to God and to one another.  And far from working in isolation, they shared their labours; they 

worked in harmony, and included their son, Jesus, in their household and in their workshop………..In the 

family, work must become part of that continual and mutual self-gift of spouses for their own sake and 

for the sake of their children.  It’s not just about getting ahead, not just about survival, but rather an 

expression of love, care, protection and gratitude to God.  Ultimately, our daily work must be directed 

toward holiness and salvation.”  And this raises good questions for soul-searching, around how well-

balanced are our home life and our work life.  May Saint Joseph the Worker help us in this regard. 

 

The Supreme Chaplain’s reference to “mutual self-gift” leads to one last, very important meditation on 

the example and witness of Joseph and the Holy Family.  And that is the Sacrament of Matrimony.  In the 

example the Holy Family gives us, we see how sacred marriage and family life is.  We all know that 

marriage and family have been under immense strain over many years now.  Rare is the family, inside or 

outside of the Knights, which has not known sorrow and disappointment.  And many are consumed with 

regret, feeling they have failed their spouses, children, grandchildren.  Please know that the Lord 

understands what you have been trying to do, and wants to bring you consolation and encouragement. 

 

That said, it is true that marriage seems to be poorly understood in many quarters.  Our teaching is that 

marriage is a living, creative and re-creative sign of the intimate relationship between Christ and his 

Church---binding, faithful, and fruitful.  In the covenant of Christian marriage, spouses embark on an 

adventure of striving to live generously, as Jesus himself did and does.  And even Jesus himself learned 

by being in a family, and growing and profiting from the tender devotion his parents expressed to one 

another.  To reference once again Pope Francis’ words, the foundation was “not in mere self-sacrifice but 

in self-gift”.  In the old days, there was an exhortation which the priest would read, at every wedding, just 

before the vows were taken.  In it, there was a call to the couple to recognize the importance of self-

sacrifice in making their marriage work.  But then came this almost whimsical addition:  “Sacrifice is 

usually difficult and irksome.  Only love can make it easy.  And perfect love can make it a joy.”  Love, 

properly understood, enables us to thrive, even through many difficulties.  It is what animated Joseph and 

Mary through everything they faced.  It is what will see us through, in our own marriages, our own labours, 

our own sufferings. 

 

Brothers, go to Joseph, and Mary, for help, inspiration, and strength.  And, through their intercession, may 

we soon be re-opened once again----this time for good!! 

 

Monsignor Martin Vallely 

Chaplain 
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GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE: 

 

Dear Worthy Brothers, 

 

I hope this message finds you and your families safe and healthy.  As we head into our 14th month 

of this pandemic, we wonder if we will ever see an end to it.  Vaccinations are rolling out quickly and 

with hope and prayer we will step into a new normal this summer or fall.  The hope that this 

pandemic’s weight is lifted from us is something we have all been praying for.  It has taken its toll on 

so many of us in different ways and at different times.  Despite the gray clouds many great things 

continue to happen – birth of children and grandchildren, engagements, marriages and many other 

milestones.  Those are the silver linings that we can focus on. 

 

Joshua 1:9 reminds us: 

 

“I hereby command you:  Be strong and courageous; do not be frightened or dismayed, for the LORD 

your God is with you wherever you go.” 

 

Keep your faith and commitment to God at your core and you will not go astray.  

 

In faith, love and hope 

 

Mark 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 

Rev. Mr. Stephane Zara – May 6 

Camille Johnson – May 9 

Ken Browne – May 22 

Melvin Ilagan – May 23 

Vic Lefebvre – May 28 

Aldrin D Cunha – May 31 

Howard McNamara – May 31 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES 

Congratulations 

 

Bro. Mark and Bev Taylor 

May 10 – 35 years 

Bro. Dan and Peggy Giroux 

May 16 – 40 years 

Bro. Marc and Susan Clare 

May 18 – 25 years 

Bro. Sam and Timeena Cervoni 

May 26 – 59 years 

ORDINATION ANNIVERSARY 
 

Congratulations 

Reverend Father Martin Vallely 

May 3 ï 41 years 

COUNCIL OFFICER ELECTIONS 

 

It’s that time of year when we must elect/re-elect 

our council Officers.  Terms of office, with one 

exception, are for one year.  The exception is the 

position of Trustee.  There are three Trustees and 

they serve a three year term. 

 

Succession is a vital part to a healthy Council.  

Please consider standing for an office of your 

choice when the nominating committee 

approaches you. 

 

If you would like to be considered for an 

executive position, please call Financial Secretary 

Brother Ken Fleming and he will nominate you. 
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RAYER NETWORK  
 

In charity, we pray for: 

 

Brother Richard Cupido 

Brother Michael Nelligan 

Brother Henry Rudachyk 

Brother Kees Van Asselt 

Brother Ted Zwolinski 

 

Evangeline Nelligan, and Shannon Wilken, wife 

and daughter of Bro. Michael Nelligan 

 

In her memory, we pray for: 
 

Cathy Johns, widow of our deceased 

Brother Hugh on passed away on April 

22. 
 

Prayer for Healing 

 

Almighty and merciful Father, by the power of 

your command, drive away from me all forms of 

sickness and disease.  Restore strength to my 

body and joy to my spirit, so that in my renewed 

health, I may bless and serve you, now and 

forever more.  

 

To be included in the Prayer Network, contact 

Bro. Vic Lefebvre at 905-336-3056 or by e-mail 

at kofcholyrosary@outlook.com 

CALENDAR 

OF 

COUNCIL EVENTS 
 

Ontario State Convention 
May 1 

At Supreme’s direction, there will be 

a one day Virtual Meeting using an 

online audio application. 

 

May   4 –  Business Meeting – 7:00 pm 

 Executive Nominations 

 

May 24 –  Victoria Day Weekend 

 

May 25 –  First Special Olympic Bottle Drive 

 

This is a tentative date. 

We await direction from our Government. 

Let’s hope that this closure will end by then. 

 

May 29 – Walk for Life (with a twist) 

To comply with social distancing, the 

walk will be launched by video and go 

for a 5 km walk as individuals. 

 

Bro. Vic Lefebvre has set up our 

Council team – Knights of Aldershot. 

 

Click here to Donate 

or 

Join the Knights of Aldershot 

 

June  1 –  Business Meeting – 7:00 pm 

 Election of Council Officers 

 

June 10 – Halton Catholic Children’s Foundation  

 10th Annual Charity Golf Classic 

 Piper’s Heath Golf Club 

 5501 Trafalgar Road, Milton 

Registration 
  

Catch the Ace Draw 

Every Wednesday of the Month 

Buy Now 

 
Family Fraternal Benefits 

from a Brother Knight 

 

Call your Fraternal Adviser 

Bro. Mario Rodriguez, F.I.C. 

1-905-820-8117 

E-Mail:  mario.rodriguez@kofc.org  

https://app.simplyk.io/en/team/7f2ed7c3-be0d-419b-81bc-e37f6c57299a
https://app.simplyk.io/en/team/7f2ed7c3-be0d-419b-81bc-e37f6c57299a
https://app.simplyk.io/en/team/7f2ed7c3-be0d-419b-81bc-e37f6c57299a
https://app.simplyk.io/en/team/7f2ed7c3-be0d-419b-81bc-e37f6c57299a
https://www.hccf.ca/charity-golf-classic/golfers/
https://catchtheacekofc15920.ca/
mailto:mario.rodriguez@kofc.org?subject=I%20Would%20Like%20to%20Discuss%20Fraternal%20Benefits
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Update on Maintenance to Church Facilities by Brother Knights 
 

Lots of progress was made during April on the maintenance work that is needed on the church property. 
 

Landscaping: 

 

The damage caused by a truck driving across the front lawn of both the church and the rectory has been 

repaired by Brother David Kenel.  David started by flattening the bulges in the lawn and them filling the 

marks with top soil and grass seeds.  Now we just have to wait for the grass to grow back in.  Thank you, 

Brother David, for your hard work.  The next steps will include shaping the grass near the road so water 

can run off across the front of the rectory property after a rain storm.  This is David’s busiest time of the 

year for his business, so it may take a bit of time to get this done and for him to look at the upgrades 

required to the steps leading to the rectory office.  For the safety of elderly or handicapped people visiting 

the office, a railing is needed leading from the driveway to the office door. 

Council News 

CONGRATULATIONS!!! COUNCIL 15920 

118th Convention Awards 

Silver Trillium Award 

Division 5 Winner: Division 5 Runner-Up: 

 Council Bulletin  Membership Council Quota 

 Faith Program  Life Program 

Best Overall Winner:  Service Awards: 

Council Bulletin  John (Jack) Clancy Award 

Faith Program  John Paul II Culture of Life 

  Leave No Neighbour Behind Program 
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Rectory Driveway: 

 

During April Burlington Paving under the leadership of Brother Richard Cupido made significant repairs 

to the aging asphalt on the rectory driveway.  The driveway was in pretty bad shape due to multiple pot 

holes and cracks which made it unsightly and risky for pedestrians and drivers.  Richard and his crew used 

almost a whole load of asphalt to make the temporary repairs.  Various spots were dug-up, refilled and 

then rolled to a smooth finish.  In about 2 years time both the rectory driveway and the main church 

parking lot will need to be completely dug up and resurfaced.  Thank you, Brother Richard and Burlington 

Paving, for coming to the rescue. 
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Our Seminarians Have Contacted Us 

From: Adrian Dieleman  

Sent: April 13, 2021 5:18 PM 

To: lefebvrevj@outlook.com 

Subject: Greetings 

 

Good afternoon Mr. Lefebvre,  
 

May this email find you well.  

 

Please allow me to introduce myself: my name is Adrian Dieleman. I am a new seminarian with the 

Diocese of Hamilton. My home parish is Holy Cross Church, located in Georgetown, Ontario. At the 

moment I am out of the country, as I am enrolled in a propaedeutic year of formation at the Royal 

English College of St. Alban in Valladolid, Spain. 

 

Auxiliary Bishop Lobsinger urged me to get into contact with you. It is my understanding that the 

Knights of Columbus Council from Holy Rosary Parish are interested in sponsoring me? I was also 

told that you require some information relating to myself? If that be the case, I would be more than 

happy to tell you anything that I can. 

 

Furthermore, I would like to extend my deepest gratitude for your consideration. It truly means a lot 

to me, and I feel very honoured. Thank you. 

 

Warm regards, 

Adrian Dieleman 

 

From: William Meehan 

Sent: May 1, 2021 3:43 PM 

To: lefebvrevj@outlook.com 

Subject: Knights of Columbus 

 

Dear Mr. Lefebvre, 
 

By way of introduction, my name is William Meehan, and I am a seminarian for the Diocese of 

Hamilton. His Excellency, Bishop Lobsinger provided me with your contact information as a 

representative of the Knights of Columbus at Holy Rosary Parish in Burlington. He mentioned that 

your Council is considering sponsoring a seminarian for the upcoming year. Thank you very much 

for your willingness to support seminarians. 

 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

William Meehan 
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Our New Storage Unit Ready for the Future 
 

Our new storage unit is now resting on the spot where hopefully it will sit for many years and will be 

witness to many fun events and successful activities for our council.  Brother Richard Cupido and 

Burlington Paving can be thanked for arranging, painting, installing a side door and of course transporting 

and positioning it on the parking lot.   Once again, our sincere thank you to Richard on behalf of our entire 

council.  We now have a lock for the “Barn” doors on the front, thanks to Brother Jim Hession.  We will 

be installing a lock box where we will keep keys for both doors.  We will let everyone know the 

combination once it is in place.  Brother Sam Cervoni has already done some work on the container by 

adjusting the dead bolt on the side door and lubricating the “barn” doors…Thanks Sam. 

 

We now want to get started using this great space and so we are planning to have a celebration day 

(including a blessing from our Chaplain) as soon as Covid restrictions allow.  We will barbeque some 

steaks, hamburgers or hotdogs while we set it up.  We want to install some shelving, move the barbeque 

and propane tanks from the back of the rectory, bring the larger supplies currently stored in the church 

basement into it and any other things that we need.  The exact date and time will be announced as soon as 

possible. 
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Catch the Ace Project Now Well Underway 
 

April 14 at 12:01 AM our latest fundraising adventure got underway.  After some persistence and hard 

work from our “small, needs to be bigger” SNTBB team managed to secure a license and arrange for 

credit card processing facilities.  They also did some early promoting including emails, social media set-

ups and other communications to gather a core of potential supporters. 

 

The results of the first two weeks are in and they are promising but with more help from all of our brothers 

to promote the event it can and will get even better.  We sold $870 worth of tickets and we received a 

$250 donation in the first week.  This included 39 ticket buyers and a total of 509 tickets.  The most 

popular bundle was the 10 tickets for $20 choice.  The weekly prize of $224 was won by Julie Ellis and 

the Progressive Jackpot of $336 was carried over to week 2.  Week 2 was down slightly (as is normal in 

the second week of these raffles) with $760 in total sales coming from 37 ticket buyers and a total of 552 

tickets.  The winner of the second weekly prize of $152 was Paul Muller and the Progressive Jackpot grew 

to $564. 

 

Start-up costs for the event included a $99 activation fee for our credit card processing.  There is also a 

monthly fee of $35 for the card processor along with normal card processing fees (3.5% plus .10 cents per 

transaction).  The software developer Bump, charges $2 per transaction and over the first two weeks that 

amounted to 82 transactions worth a total of $164.  There is a minimum annual fee of $3000 required by 

Bump and these $2 per transaction amounts go to offsetting this commitment.  If we operate the event for 

36 weeks at the current level of transactions this commitment will be covered.  The $2 per transaction fee 

would still continue to apply but the minimum obligation would have been satisfied.  The AGCO (Alcohol 

& Gaming Commission of Ontario) also charge 1% of the prize board. 

 

The bottom line is that we have earned $568.60 for our charities in the first two weeks.  That amount will 

of course be held in the bank until we are sure our minimum obligation can be covered before it goes to 

our charities.  The best way to ensure this happens is to get everyone behind this event and using emails 

and social media to make as many people as possible aware of our event.  If this can be done and if we 

continue the event for 36 weeks (even at the same level of ticket sales as we saw in the first two weeks) 

we could generate over $10,000 for our charities. 

 

If we have everyone’s support, we very well could have this money available to give to our charities before 

the end of the year.  It could be much sooner if we have 100% support from all of our members.  Please 

remember this is not so much a request for you to buy tickets but more that you spread the word to others 

that may enjoy a chance to have some fun, maybe win some money and help the needy in our community. 
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We Need Your Help To Identify This Character: 

 

A very unusual, but excitable character has been sighted around the church hall on Wednesday mornings 

around 9 AM.  We managed to snap a couple of pictures of this elusive character in the hopes of identifying 

what or who it might be.  If anyone recognizes who (what) it might be, please let us know so we can thank, 

them (him, her, it) for making our Catch the Ace winner’s draw so much fun. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Special Olympics Bottle Drive Update 
 

The Covid-19 pandemic is doing its best to interfere with our efforts to raise money to support the Special 

Olympics community, but so far it has only delayed the process.  We have already deposited over $400 

into the bank from bottles returned (mainly by Brothers 0Aeneas Mac Isaac and Danny Morosin) and we 

have a container full of bottles stored at Burlington Paving.  We had hoped to spend a Saturday afternoon 

in April to sort and prepare the bottles for return but due to the Ontario “Stay at Home” order, that did not 

happen.  Our current plan is to complete this work during May, once the restrictions have been reduced 

enough to allow us out and in gatherings of 10 or more.  Our normal first collection day is planned for 

Tuesday, May 25 from 4-6 PM, but we will need additional time to empty the container at Burlington 

Paving.  We will try to do this on a Saturday as soon as restrictions are lifted. 
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Click here to Donate or Join the Knights of Aldershot Team 

https://app.simplyk.io/en/team/7f2ed7c3-be0d-419b-81bc-e37f6c57299a
https://www.hccf.ca/charity-golf-classic/golfers/
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our website 
 

www.catchtheacekofc15920.ca 

http://www.catchtheacekofc15920.ca/
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We are grateful for the support of  

our 2020 Turkey Roll Sponsors 

Please patronize and recommend them 
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Brothers Help Out at Holy Rosary 
Brother Richard Cupido and his crew repaired 

potholes and cracks in the asphalt on the 

driveway of the rectory.  Brother David Kenel 

repaired the tire tracks on the lawn at the front 

of the church and rectory.  Brothers Danny 

Morosin and Vic Lefebvre continued their 

work in the virtual world by helping with the 

live streaming of Masses and maintaining the 

church website. 
 

 

 

 

 

Special Olympics 
The Special Olympics bottle drive for 2021 

has had an early start with three trailer loads 

already collected and stored in a sea container 

at the Burlington Paving yards.  The official 

start is still scheduled for Tuesday, May 25. 

$400 has already been returned with a 

container load still to be sorted. 

 

 

 

Cobs Bakery  
We are now into our 4th year of collecting 

bread from Cobs bread and distributing it to 

the needy in our community.  Every Sunday 

evening Brother Aeneas Mac Isaac and his 

wife Barb with the assistance of Brothers Sam 

Cervoni, Jim Hession, Willie Joki, Vic 

Lefebvre and others picks up the bread and 

delivers it to various organizations that make 

it available to the poor. 

Knights in Action – April 2021 
 


